Dear Parents.

Just to keep you up to date on events happening in the school.

- Congratulations to our 3<sup>rd</sup> class boys who received their First Penance last Tuesday September 8<sup>th</sup>.
- They are receiving their First Holy Communion this Saturday September 19<sup>th</sup> at 11a.m. We hope they have a very special day. The ceremony can be viewed live online at churchserviceskanturk.
- Congratulations to our Green Schools Committee who painted pencils, made from stakes. They have been attached to the railing in the front of the school and look very well. A big thank you to Ellen O'Sullivan for her help in this project.
- If you haven't paid your Photocopying and Book Rental we ask that you do so as quickly as possible. If you have any financial difficulties please contact the principal or class teacher. You may pay in instalments if this arrangement suits you best.

The annual fee for

Photocopying is €30 and Book Rental is €30 for 3<sup>rd</sup> to 6<sup>th</sup> Class.

2nd Class Photocopying €25.00, Book Rental €20,

1st Class Photocopying €20.00, Book Rental €20,

Report Book €6 for 1<sup>st</sup> class only.

Contactless method of payment is not set up in the school yet. You may send this money in to your class teacher as soon as possible. Put the money in an envelope with child's name, indicating what the payment is for. You will be issued a receipt within the week.

- As mentioned in text today could you return as quickly as possible your Annual Consent Form. If you have mislaid this form or not received it could you please request a replacement from the school. It is very important to complete this form.
- If you need to meet a teacher at any time please make an appointment by ringing the school before hand.
- Even though it is a little bit early to be thinking of Christmas, the children will begin shortly designing their Christmas Cards, which will be on sale later on in the term. We hope you will be pleasantly surprised with the finished products.

- Anyone who wants to avail of Pupil Insurance could you send the completed form and money to your class teacher by September 18<sup>th</sup>. Please note this is optional.
- If any of your child/children's details have changed e.g. address, contact details, illness etc. please contact the school as soon as possible.
- Well done to our past pupils who received their Leaving Cert results during the week. We wish them every success in the next chapter of their lives.

We remind you to log on to the school website and see what is happening in the school. The address is <a href="https://www.kanturkbns.com">www.kanturkbns.com</a> Don't forget you can follow us on <a href="mailto:twitter@colmansbns">twitter@colmansbns</a>

I conclude by thanking you for your continued support and co-operation in our school.

Le gach dea ghuí,

Eilish Finnegan, Principal.